                                                Regular Meeting February 8, 2023
              The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. The Mayor asked for a moment of silence in memory of Paul McInerney Waterford dispatcher for 27 years, past member of KHL fire dept, and know administrator for the Halfmoon fire dept. Also Bill Swasey past member of Ford Hose Fire dept. for over 40 years. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee VanDervoort, Matson, Carson and Fairclough. Also present were Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Asst. Chief Jason Rocque, Attorney Glavin, 
Craig Ross, Michele Cleary, Craig Falcone and Bob Lowther. 
               Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the minutes of the previous meeting. Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORT:
               Trustee Carson- Director of Public works, snow plowing and salting, trimming trees and removal of trees. Town of Waterford would like to ask residents to please refrain from dumping/flushing wipes and other non biodegradable materials down their toilets or through garbage disposals.  Full report is available in the Village Office.
               Trustee Fairclough-      generator and HVA system were serviced.
               Trustee Matson-   Wine and Cheese party at the Museum February 10, 2023 at 7:00PM.
               Trustee VanDervoort-    the fire dept had 16 alarms for the month of January. The companies have been out doing company trainings weekly. The dept. will have its fire council meeting on February18th, services on 642 and 672 had their yearly PM completed, front tires were replaced on 671 and car 64 had oil change and inspection done. We have started with our 2023 OSHA training w MBK. The Banquet will be on February 11, at the Century House.
The Financial report for the month of January are as follows: Checking Acct. 

174,147; Money Market Acct 808,660; for a total fund balance of 982,807 Special project 

fund balance 97,414; Unaudited Utilities 19,416; payrolls 8,297 Section 8, 32,689. The current abstract is 51,235, special project abstract in the amount of 14,249.50 and CDBG abstract in the amount of 13,500. 
Trustee VanDervoort moved to pay the bills upon approval of the department heads

and the Board. Trustee Fairclough seconded the motion which passed unanimously.
Mayor reports-              we will be signing a 20 year bond for the new fire house this week in the amount of 1.25 million dollars. I have received specs for the 4 bay engine room floor we will go out to bid for this and open bids on March 8, 2023 at 12:00PM.
We will be receiving reimbursement for Ryan’s, Robin’s and Debbie’s time for fire house project.

                Trustee Matson offered resolution#        authorizing a handicap parking sign for 9 Third Street.     Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

.  

               Trustee Matson offered resolution#    approve $1600.00 for the Waterford Bocci League for roof repair. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
                Trustee Matson offered resolution#   approving records of activity for four employees, John Fairclough, Ryan VanDervoort, Craig Falcone and Robin Koblensky.   Trustee Vandervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.  
                 Trustee Carson offered resolution#    to go out to bid for refinishing and coat of the engine room floor, bids will be received until 12:00PM on March 8 at which time  will be opened and read aloud. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

                 Trustee Carson offered resolution#       to call for a public hearing on March 8, 2023 for Local Law regarding tax relief for volunteer Firefighters and EMS personal. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.  

                                       As there was no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:06PM.
                                                                    Respectfully yours,
                                                        Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk

